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TO:  Mayor and Board of Aldermen 
 
FROM:  Janet Sanders, Director of Public Works 
 
DATE:  August 29, 2024 
 
RE: Missouri Highway and Transportation Commission Program Agreement 

Supplement 
 

 

Attached is a supplemental agreement to the existing Missouri Highway and 

Transportation Commission Transportation Alternatives Funds Program Agreement for 

construction of the East Main Sidewalk project from Bellevue Street to Shawnee 

Boulevard. 

The original program agreement was entered in November of 2022 and the City hired 

Bacon Farmer Workman as the consulting and design engineer.  The original agreement 

lists the date for the city to have a contractor under contract as 8/12/2024.  We were 

proceeding through the process until we encountered delay in the environmental 

approvals.  We have been waiting since May for approval by the State Historic 

Preservation Office.  That final approval must be received by MODOT before they can 

issue their final approval of our construction plans and allow us to start acquiring right-

of-way. 

The new date is the date chosen by MODOT and we expect it to be sufficiently 

extended. 

 

  

 


